Interested Parties,

The Department of Environmental Protection announces the availability of the Department’s report to the Governor and Legislature on Water Quality Credit Trading (attached).  The report, which was developed with input from the Pollutant Trading Policy Advisory Committee (PTPAC), provides recommendations on statutory and rule changes that the Governor and Legislature may consider to promote an effective trading program. 

For those of you familiar with previous drafts of the report, I would like to note that the report format and organization has changed significantly from the last draft.  First and foremost, the report has been streamlined significantly (now 20 pages), and the text has been carefully crafted for a non-technical audience.  Second, it is much more focused on the target message of recommendations on the statutory and rule changes needed to implement water quality credit trading.   

While the report does not include a lot of the details that were in the previous drafts, it still captures the vast majority of the substantive recommendations of the PAC, including the legislative recommendations related to equitable abatement and Administrative Orders.  One difference is that the report no longer recommends a pilot program, and the Department instead plans to move forward with rulemaking soon (we will likely issue of Notice of Rule Development in February, but we will, of course, not finalize rulemaking until we receive feedback on the report and the recommended statutory changes are in place).  The Department will carefully review the detailed PTPAC input, as summarized in previous versions of the report, as we develop rule language.

Another difference in the report is that we no longer are using the phrase “pollutant trading” and instead use the term “water quality credit trading.”   This is similar to the term that EPA uses (“water quality trading”), but is more accurate as the program will not allow trading of water quality.         

Additional information about the PTPAC, including materials for all of the meetings, can be found on the Department’s website at:  http://www.dep.state.fl.us/water/watersheds/ptpac.htm 
For those of you who attended PTPAC meetings and/or provided comments on previous drafts of the report, I would like to express my appreciation for your participation.  If you have any questions about the report, or the PTPAC in general, please feel free to contact me via e-mail or call at 850-245-8431.  

Daryll Joyner

TMDL Program Administrator

